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EDITORIAL 
 

Good news this week in the 
announcement that the upper Baker river dam 
has at last emerged from the tentative stage 
and is now on the list of things to be done – 
and with a definite date in mind.  The final 
clincher, of course, will be the day contractors 
start work.  It is a good thing that day is some 
months away as if there was ever a town 
unprepared for any sort of a boom, it is 
Concrete.  Our growing pains are going to be 
very much like the ones experienced during 
the building of the present Baker dam when 
there was a tent or shack on every vacant lot, 
and a temporary town of boards and tar-paper 
on the East Concrete bench.  It was a 
temporary affair, but somehow the 
“temporary” shacks seemed to remain behind 
as permanent residences for many years to the 
exclusion of any chance of rebuilding with 
something better.  This time a little thought 
could go into planning for the increase in 
population if only by zoning out spots for 
trailer courts, requiring something better than 
shacks in the residential building areas.  Just 
one of the problems that can face the 
community soon.  We can’t say we weren’t 
warned. 
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